Dear Miss L

Thank you for the extremely comprehensive and prompt reply from Miss S, which once again, shows that my initial actions were correct. I respect the apology made. This is how things should be done. As your letter to me of July 2003 also demonstrates. 

However, I am still concerned about the efficiency of your department, and its affect on those who do not have the ability, or knowledge, to query your assessments. 

To put my mind at rest, I have drafted some thoughts for putting to the Ombudsman. I will hold further action. If I am the subject of another error (or a neighbour is) I will complete the exercise. My thoughts are in the attachment. 

For the benefit of local people, I have put the details, of this incident, on both my personal web site, and the Northlands Park site. 

There are still unsatisfactory situations that were not dealt with in the letter from Miss S. 

1. Why the three weeks delay after my initial phone call to Mrs W? 

2. Why the sadistic response, to my helpful email, by Mrs M? 

3. Have these people been disciplined, and re-trained, or placed in positions where they do not have direct contact with people? This incident should be raised at their staff assessment. 

I have found that your staff ' go for the jugular', and suspend benefits, when this is not strictly required by regulation. As in my case here, and in 1997. Should this practice be reviewed? 
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